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I remember saying about a year ago that I 

felt like we had hit the “pause” button and 

were just waiting to hit “restart” … well 

guess what? We’re hitting Restart! I am 

looking forward to seeing everyone at our 

May (bring your own) Salad Supper.  I 

also enjoyed Lori’s presentation last 

month. During this goofy weather we 

have had these past couple of weeks, I 

have made some progress on my scraps. 

Presentations like that can be quite 

motivational. This leads me to the topic 

of board members. Kyra would be great 

at bringing in speakers for our 

meetings… now if we could just find a 

new Treasurer…  hint, hint       

 

Jennifer 
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I have reserved the Good Tymes shelter at the Sycamore Park. This is the entrance off 

Airport road. Turn left once you enter the park and follow the road (bike path signs) all 

the way to the end.  We’ll meet a bit earlier at 6:00 since we will be outside. Please bring 

your own picnic dinner, drink and place setting. We can sit at the picnic tables or spread 

out on the lawn in lawn chairs or on your favorite quilt – however you feel comfortable. 

An in-person Show & Tell will be great; nice to see a quilt bigger than my laptop screen. 

In the case of rain (or snow, this is northern Illinois) we will cancel the meeting; we do 

not have an alternate indoor venue. 

Jennifer 

We are scheduled to meet the second Saturday of the month starting June 12th from 10:00 

– 4:00. Bring your projects and enjoy the day in the company of your fellow quilting 

friends once again. They will be setting up the tables to spread us out, so it would be a 

good idea to bring an extension cord, depending on how tables & outlets will be located. I 

will bring the tub that Bobbie passed along to me.  

 

With the start of our new fiscal year in June, we will start meeting again at our 

usual day & time on Thursday, June 24th. Doors will be opened at 6:00 with our 

meeting starting at 7:00. The room will be set up a bit differently according to their 

safety policy, but no Zoom, Yeah! 

Membership dues for the coming year will be accepted at the May salad supper 

picnic and the June meeting!  You can find the application at dcqg.org or in this 

newsletter. 

We realize that some people may not be comfortable meeting just yet, therefore we 

will be offering reduced dues for a second membership sign-up in September. 

 

MAY MEETING 

SEWING SATURDAYS 

JUNE MEETING 
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** SALE ** At our April meeting we had a guest (and I hear new member!) named 

Carolyn Hutchinson that is located in Elgin and looking to downsize her stash.    

She said she has many kits, sometimes doubles, that she is selling for 50% or less.  

She also has a lot of fabric that she is selling for $5/yard or less.   If you would like 

to arrange for a shopping visit, please text or call Carolyn at 815-703-8301. 

 

 

 

 

Don’t forget to bring your entries for the May Quilt Lotto to the salad supper for a chance 

to win this month’s blocks.   Each block you enter gives you another chance to win! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

MAY QUILT LOTTO  

 

 

A friendly reminder… 

Baby quilts made for the Rockford NICU Center should be 47” x 54” 

 

CLASSIFIEDS 

Do you have something you’d like to sell or give away to fellow quilters?  

Email us at DCQGNews@gmail.com and we’ll add it to the next newsletter. 

mailto:DCQGNews@gmail.com
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For our next block, I have chosen another block which is easy and fun to do!  It is a variation of 

a Churn Dash with a pinwheel in the center. 

 

To make this block, choose any color (patterned or solid) 10” square and pair it with a plain 

white 10” square.   With right sides together, sew a quarter inch around all 4 sides.  Then cut 

across diagonally in both directions.   You will now have 4 half-square triangle blocks.  Sew 

these 4 blocks together to make a pinwheel.  Your pinwheel block should measure 12-1/2” 

square. 

 

Measuring 4” from each edge, make four cuts, like 

the red lines in the diagram to the right.  These cuts 

will yield 9 blocks: 

• 4 half square triangle blocks that are 4” square. 

• 4 half rectangle blocks measuring 4”x4-1/2.” 

• 1 pinwheel measuring 4-1/2” square. 

 

Trim the center pinwheel down to 4” square by 

trimming a quarter inch off each side.  I did this by 

centering one of my HST corner blocks on top of the 

pinwheel and then trimming the edges off. 

 

Next trim all half rectangle blocks down to 4” square 

by trimming a quarter inch off the dark side and a 

quarter inch off the light side.  Again, I did this by 

centering one of the HST corner blocks on top and trimming a quarter inch off each of two sides 

only.  

 

Finally arrange the nine segments and sew to form the churn dash with a pinwheel center. 
 

 
 

JUNE QUILT LOTTO  
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We still have plenty of members to profile but no volunteers!      Please help us introduce YOU to the rest of 

our guild members. It’s a fun way to put a name with a face and get to know each other!  If you would like to 

participate, please email or snail mail Kathy Wells a photo to share as well as your answers to the following 

questions: 

 

• How long have you been a guild member?  

• How long have you been sewing?  

• What was your first project? 

• Favorite colors?   

• Least favorite color?    

• Favorite quilting celebrity?  

• On what are you currently working?   

• Any other hobbies or interests?  

 

 

 

 
Mailing Address:     DCQG 

P.O. Box 385 

Sycamore IL 60178  
 

Email Address:       info@dcqg.org 

 

New Meeting Location:     Federated Church 

612 W. State St. 

Sycamore IL 60178 

Meeting Info:   

• Prior to the pandemic closures, meetings were held the 4th Thursday of the month, January 

through October, with an annual Christmas Party in December. 

• Doors opened at 6:30pm for gathering to meet and greet, with the meeting beginning at 7pm.       

 

GUILD INFO 

 

Find us on Facebook! 

Search for “Dekalb County 

Quilters Guild Group” 

And click join for 

conversations, sharing, and 

fun! 

GETTING TO KNOW… 

 

 

mailto:info@dcqg.org

